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 30 March 2022  
 
 

Dear Colleagues 

I am writing further to correspondence which you have received from the Minister for 

Finance and Local Government regarding the Revenue Support Grant for 2021-22.  

A consistent message we have received from providers of domiciliary support services is 

that domiciliary care workers’ inability to drive limits what their service can deliver and is a 

barrier to recruitment.   

I intend to publish shortly a Written Statement that will highlight the additional £10m of 

funding we have provided to local authorities through the second supplementary budget. 

This funding is available to support your ambitions to increase domiciliary support service 

capacity through funding driving lessons and to purchase and provide access to electric 

vehicles for domiciliary care workers. It was also announced by the Minister for Finance and 

Local Government in the Senedd on 8 March 2022. The Written Statement will be published 

on 5 April and will be available here: Announcements | GOV.WALES 

 
Yours sincerely  
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